

Norfolk Southern Corporation Law Department 650 W Peachtree St. NW Atlanta, GA 30308 Hanna M. Chouest Deputy General Counsel

(470) 571-5208 E-mail: Hanna.Chouest@nscorp.com

February 24, 2022

## By Electronic Mail

Janie Sheng
Acting Director
Office of Public Assistance, Governmental Affairs, and Compliance
Surface Transportation Board
395 E Street SW
Washington, DC 20423
data.reporting@stb.gov

Re: Norfolk Southern Railway Company Annual Rail Infrastructure Projects Reporting (49 C.F.R. § 1250.4)

Dear Ms. Sheng:

Pursuant to 49 C.F.R. § 1250.4, Rail Infrastructure Projects Reporting, Norfolk Southern Railway Company ("NSR") hereby submits its annual Rail Infrastructure Projects Report for 2022.

As of today, February 24, 2022, NSR did not plan to commence any rail infrastructure projects in 2022 with anticipated expenditures of \$75 million or more over the life of the project. NSR will provide an update on this report on or before September 1, 2022.

Sincerely,

/s/ Hanna M. Chouest

Hanna M. Chouest



Norfolk Southern Corporation Law Department 650 W Peachtree St NW Atlanta, GA 30308 Hanna M. Chouest Deputy General Counsel

(470) 571-5208 E-mail: Hanna.Chouest@nscorp.com

August 29, 2022

## By Electronic Mail

Janie Sheng
Director
Office of Public Assistance, Governmental Affairs, and Compliance
Surface Transportation Board
395 E Street SW
Washington, DC 20423
data.reporting@stb.gov

Re: Norfolk Southern Railway Company Update to Annual Rail Infrastructure Projects Reporting (49 C.F.R. § 1250.4)

Dear Ms. Sheng:

Pursuant to 49 C.F.R. § 1250.4, Rail Infrastructure Projects Reporting, Norfolk Southern Railway Company ("NSR") hereby submits this update to its annual Rail Infrastructure Projects Report for 2022.

On February 24, 2022, NSR notified the Surface Transportation Board that NSR did not plan to commence any rail infrastructure projects in 2022 with anticipated expenditures of \$75 million or more over the life of the project. NSR hereby confirms that it has not commenced any such projects during the last six months, nor are any planned for the remainder of 2022.

Sincerely,

/s/ Hanna M. Chouest

Hanna M. Chouest